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The Madison Lake Watershed and Lake assoc. Board meeting was opened by President Julie Teslow at 6:00PM.
In attendance were: Matt Brozik,  Jaci Sprague, Lisa Haman,  John Hoines,  Sue Ackerman, Thor Tackett, Paul Baer, Julie Teslow,  Jim VanDeusen and Gary Schmidt. Attending virtually was Michelle Schoof.
The minutes of the March meeting were approved after discussing if the monies for  “Shore Line Restoration” are immediately available.  Julie is to contact Scott Salisbury, BEC., for clarification.
Jaci Sprague, representing CHILDREN’S MUSEUM of Southern Minnesota, made a presentation explaining their “NORTHWOODS SUMMER CABIN” exhibit.
Jaci mentioned that the exhibit is to teach children about outdoor interests and pastimes including fishing.  Jaci requested a sponsorship donation from MLWLA to help fund the project.  A motion was made and seconded to donate $1,000.00 to Children’s Museum of Southern Minnesota to support this project.  Vote was taken;  8 for, 1 against, motion passed.
The treasurer reported balances of $6,995.43 in checking and $38,652.89 in savings.  A financial report on the recent Ice Breaker Banquet was presented. Net profit of approximately $2000.00 was reported.
Lisa Haman reported that she has been contacted by a company called Lake Shore Potential.  They have asked to make a presentation to the MLWLA board at our next meeting.  Lisa volunteered to arrange the details.
Lisa also reported that we had 100 people attend the recent Ice Breaker event. Income from the Ice Breaker was $2,095.90.
  Further Ice Breaker discussion included adding another “raffle item” more geared to the ladies!  Look into a finding a Corporate sponsor to help with the expenses, and including  bottled water, juices and pop for the kids.
It was agreed the heavy appetizers provided by the Anchor Bar & Grill were very good.

The Minnow races were a big hit with the kids and After Dark Adult Races as well.
Thank you cards will be signed by the Board Members at the May meeting and mailed to The Sheppard’s (American Legion)  Schwickerts,  Dauk’s and the Anchor Bar & Grill.   Many thanks to Lisa Haman for heading up this successful event!
Bray Park Spring clean-up is scheduled for Saturday April 22, 2023, from 9:00am until noon.  Student’s from MSU Mankato have volunteered to help again this year.
Matt Brozik reported that the Governor’s Fishing Opener is coming together quite well.  At this time it appear enough boats have been made available to accommodate the fisherman and visitors involved with the event.
Thor Tackett stated he has been in contact with Dr. Hoppe at MSU Mankato regarding the water testing/water quality program for Lake Madison. Dr. Hoppe is working on getting the details and personnel in order.  Actual water testing by MSU may not occur this season.
Julie Teslow reported that the “Score your Shore” project slated for North Shore Park on Lake Madison is on track.  Planting of seeds is scheduled for Friday May 19, 2023.  Volunteers will be needed to assist the Master Gardeners.
MLWLA Social media sites have been active.  Steve Schoeb, former Board Member has kept the site up to date.
Meeting was adjourned a 7:13 PM.

Respectfully Submitted
Gary Schmidt, Sec.  MLWLA
